
Board of Directors Meeting of Friends of the Carson City Library Minutes
Monday, August 12, 2019
6:30pm

Browsers Corner Bookstore
Call to Order:  President Patti Cooper Smith called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  Attending were board members, JoAnn Carpenter, Sandy Osheroff, Phillip Patton, Robin Meyer, and Bookstore Manager Diana Hernandez. Former President, Phyllis Patton, Linda Bellegray, William Crowell, Darlene Nevin, Anne Bowen, and Interim Library Director Diane Baker, were also in attendance.    
Determination of Quorum:  It was determined that a quorum was present.

Public Comment:  There was no public comment.
Approval of Minutes for the June 17, 2019 meeting:  Phyllis Patton stated that there was only one account closed, not several as indicated in the minutes. There were no other corrections.   Darlene Nevin moved to accept the minutes as amended, Phillip Patton seconded with all voting to accept the amended minutes.
Library Director’s Report:   Acting Library Director, Diane Baker indicated that interviews for the permanent Library Director were held on August 9.  There were several good candidates.  They have ranked the candidates, but no offer has been made.  She further stated that she met with the Sherriff about their Behavioral Health program.  They are also looking for a Social Work intern for the Library who can deal with their most vulnerable patrons.  Staff at the Library were also able to get a grant to help provide new shelving for children’s books. Julie Balderson is a new Library Board member.  Ms. Baker described the library activities that have taken place since our last meeting.  She also updated the Board regarding activities at Adams Hub indicating they had several very successful events.  She asked for questions, there were none.    
Browsers Corner Bookstore Manager’s Report: Bookstore Manager Diana Hernandez stated that the sales figure for July was $7775.12.  She also indicated that she and Mary Lee simplified and updated information on the Square in July.  She had an introductory meeting with Kat Allison of Nevada Momentum that was productive.  She would like to be added to the Facebook page as an administrator.  JoAnn Carpenter suggested she contact Aly Lawson at Nevada Momentum to take care of that.  She also indicated she has had questions about author events, especially regarding any updates.  Her goal is to meet every shift, and she had her first bookstore meeting this morning.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Ms. Osheroff indicated that the various accounts at Edward Jones are dwindling and as they are empty she puts proceeds the Pimco Money Market Account.  She further outlined the various accounts listed in the financial report provided as part of the agenda for this meeting.  Ms. Patton had a question for Ms. Osheroff about an expenditure for bumper stickers.  She was concerned that FOCCL might be selling something for a profit and believed Ms. Osheroff had previously indicated FOCCL, as a non-profit, could not do that.  Ms. Osheroff stated they would not be sold for profit.  Ms. Hernandez added that they were purchased as a potential means to advertise to the community and might be given as a promotional item.  Ms. Patton also had a question about a small income listing.  The response was that a resident of Virginia City sold some books for the store and turned in the proceeds.  
Committee Reports: Publicity, Film Festival, Budget, Membership, Library Liaison, Film Festival, and Finance committees:  President Cooper Smith asked for additions to reports presented by the committees.   President Cooper Smith asked how the yard sale went and was told that the proceeds were $2000.  Phil Patton discussed the budget. He indicated things were going well.  There were some non-budgeted items that came up.  There was a workman’s comp issue regarding an injury suffered by Patti Ferguson and a subsequent increase in insurance costs related to that.  The other issue was related to the overlap in salary with Diana and Patti working together to facilitate the change in Bookstore Manager position.   Film Committee Chair, Linda Bellegray indicated that they have selected two films for the Festival but have yet to pick the third.  She also indicated that the committee is preparing a grant proposal to the City for $1000.  President Cooper Smith reported for the membership committee as Lisa Buder was not in attendance.  She indicated that she contacted the Carson City Chamber of Commerce asking them to help distribute a flyer she had prepared aimed at the business community.  She wanted them to be aware of the services at the Library and the Hub that might be useful for their members.  Ms. Osheroff indicated that Ms. Buder is concentrating on emails to members who failed to renew.  Diane Solinger is also contacting previous members with written reminders.  President Cooper Smith plans to mail information to some of the businesses listed on the Chamber’s website and visit others to seek memberships from them.  She further stated that the Chamber provides announcements to its members regarding activities within the community.  Frieda Ford has resigned as Library liaison.  Ms. Ford feels that Acting Director, Diane Baker does an excellent job of keeping the Board informed about what is going on at the Library and does not believe it is helpful to restate what she already provides. Ms. Cooper Smith asked Bill Crowell to report on Fundraising.  Mr. Crowell, Ms. Cooper Smith, Robin Meyer, JoAnn Carpenter and Sherry Grundy Griffin met to discuss potential fundraising efforts for FOCCL.  Ms. Griffin is a free-lance contractor for non-profits looking at ways to raise money for their group.  Mr. Crowell indicated that he had some information from her website for any members present to review.  He further stated that she has quite a bit of local experience with non-profits.  Ms. Griffin felt that our best means of fundraising was through our membership.  She did not believe that events provided enough funds to be worth the extensive effort required of the organization’s volunteers.  Ms. Griffin also agreed that we should look at increasing business memberships.  Ms. Cooper Smith added that Ms. Griffin gave us a few hours of her time and came prepared with research she had done on FOCCL.  Ms. Griffin detailed her experience and background with local non-profits and indicated that we would be more successful fundraising if we had specific items in mind when asking for donations. Ms. Cooper Smith explained that she has been using eblasts more to make the entire membership aware of the needs of FOCCL.  Incentives for membership were described as a good idea, but we need to insure that we are fully aware of potential tax consequences for this. Ms. Osheroff added that we need to beef up the membership committee and potentially add someone with a marketing background. There was a general discussion regarding a variety of ideas for incentives that would not be considered of monetary value. Phyllis Patton reported on the Finance Committee.  She asked if there were any questions.  She stated that at their last meeting they agreed to transfer monies from the individual accounts into a Pimco money market account as they expired.  The Pimco account earns interest.  There were no questions regarding this report.  
President’s Report – Information and Discussion Items:  President Cooper Smith reviewed the Thayer Will request.  She stated that there has been no response to numerous inquiries from FOCCL regarding how to proceed with disbursing the last of the monies donated as part of the behest.  She recommended that the money be given to the Library for History and Literature hard back books.  There was a discussion regarding lack of space for additional hardbacks.  Mr. Crowell suggested that the item be tabled until the new Library Director has been hired to determine the path to take with this issue.  
General Discussion Items:  The first item for discussion was Boonanza 2019.  Ms. Patton indicated that the deadline for participating in the event was last week.  She and Patti Ferguson agreed to handle the event.  The second item for discussion was a reception for the new library director.  An open house was suggested at the Library.  Darlene Nevin moved that we authorize expenditures for this event, Phyllis Patton seconded.  All voted yes.  The third item was FOCCL library staff appreciation luncheon.  There was a question about cost of the staff appreciation luncheon.  Phyllis Patton moved to approve, Patti Cooper Smith seconded.  All voted yes.  The fourth item was the Carson City Health & Wellness Fair request for FOCCL to participate in their event.  There was a discussion about the value of our attendance at the event.  It was determined that we could provide a basket, but not attend.  
Public Comment:  Anne Bowen who manages the author events wanted to discuss the program and offer some suggestions regarding how she would like to handle this in the future.  She suggested that the events take place from April through October.  She feels that attendance is poor in the winter and does not believe it is appropriate to ask authors to speak to such a small crowd.  Ms. Bowen also updated the Board about Tod Borg’s presentation in October.  She requested help with set-up as she is unable to move the chairs needed for the community events.  In an additional comment, Mr. Crowell wanted to express appreciation to Mr. Patton for the clarity of the budget reports.  He also requested that we put the chairs in a semicircle.  
President Cooper Smith suggested our next Board meeting will be October 14.      
Sandy Osheroff moved to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

JoAnn Carpenter, Recording Secretary
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